



## MEDIA RELEASE COUNCIL BY-LAWS UNDER REVIEW

The City of Port Lincoln Council endorsed the proposed By-Laws for public consultation at the Council meeting held on Monday 19 March 2018. Council's current five By-Laws expire on 1 January 2019 and Council has commenced the required review process to ensure the new suite of By-Laws is in operation before the existing By-Laws expire. The review process is being undertaken in five stages over approximately 8 months, with public consultation being part of stage two.

The proposed By-laws are based on the Council's existing By-laws and include amendments as necessary to address legislative changes that have occurred since the current By-laws were adopted.

The proposed By-Laws endorsed for public consultation have been referred to the relevant state government bodies as required, prior to Council releasing them to the community for comment.

Supporting policies will be available for inspection with the proposed By-Laws mid April 2018 for the community to provide feedback.

Mayor Bruce Green said, 'By-Laws are made to allow Council to provide good governance over the City of Port Lincoln for the convenience, comfort and safety of the community. I encourage the community to consider the proposed By-Laws and provide Council with some feedback during Stage two of the process'.

The community will be informed when the proposed by-laws have been released for public consultation via our website <a href="www.portlincoln.sa.gov.au">www.portlincoln.sa.gov.au</a>, facebook page <a href="www.facebook.com/cityofportlincoln">www.facebook.com/cityofportlincoln</a>, regular article in the Port Lincoln Times, and other media outlets.

Any media enquiries can be directed to Manager Corporate Governance, Lynne Jolley on 8621 2328 or email <a href="mailto:plcc.@plcc.sa.gov.au">plcc.@plcc.sa.gov.au</a>.

Stephen Rufus
Chief Executive Officer

Release Date: 23 March 2018